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LONDON





	Meeting:  


	Development Control Committee

	Date:


	11 October 2005

	Subject:


	Action taken under the Urgent Non-Executive Decision Procedure: The Timber Carriage Public House, 19 Northolt Road



	Responsible Officer:


	Director of Legal Services



	Contact Officer:


	Kate Boulter, Committee Administrator

Tel: 020 8424 1269 (or Ext 2269)

Email: kate.boulter@harrow.gov.uk



	Portfolio Holder: 


	Planning, Development and Housing

	Key Decision:


	No

	Status:


	Public (Part I)


Section 1: Summary

Decision Required

	To note the action taken under the Urgent Non-Executive Decision procedure, as outlined in Section 2.1 below.


Reason for report

	The Urgent Non-Executive Decision procedure requires all decisions taken under the procedure to be reported to the appropriate Committee.


Benefits

	Not applicable.


Cost of Proposals 

	Not applicable.


Risks

	Not applicable.


Implications if recommendations rejected

	This report is for noting only.


Section 2: Report

2.1 Brief History

On 15 June 2005 the Development Control Committee considered a planning application in respect of The Timber Carriage, 19 Northolt Road for redevelopment to provide a detached four storey building with basement parking and twenty-one flats (including six affordable housing units).  The Committee resolved to grant planning permission subject to the completion of a Section 106 Agreement within one year of the date of the Committee decision.

The recommendation to Committee stated that the affordable housing units would be “spread throughout the building”.  However, the proposal was always to provide the affordable housing units on the ground floor.  The application plans clearly show that the six affordable housing units would be provided on the ground floor.

Following the Committee’s resolution, officers realised that the recommendation that the affordable housing units would be “spread throughout the building” was misleading, hence authority was sought to amend the resolution to reflect that the affordable housing element of the development would be provided on the ground floor only.

Subject: The Timber Carriage Public House, 19 Northolt Road
Action Proposed: To amend para 1 a) of the Development Control Committee Resolution of 15 June 2005 in respect of The Timber Carriage Public House, 19 Northolt Road (planning application 1/01) to read as follows: “…the submission and approval by the Local Planning Authority of an Affordable Housing Scheme to provide six units on the ground floor of the building as shared ownership/key worker housing…”.
Reason for Urgency: The next meeting of the Development Control Committee was not until 7 September 2005.  The applicant wished to commence development as soon as possible and wished to complete the Section 106 Agreement so that the planning permission could be issued.
Decision:  Officer Recommendation agreed.

[Note: The Nominated Members consulted were unanimous in their response]. 

2.2 Options considered

None.

2.3 Consultation

N/A

2.4 Financial Implications

N/A

2.5 Legal Implications

N/A

2.6 Equalities Impact

N/A

Section 3: Supporting Information/Background Documents

Background Papers:

Individual Urgent Non-Executive Decision Form (Ref: LP/AK/PAG-13599), as reported.
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